
GOVERNING BOARD AGENDA ITEM  

AMPHITHEATER UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 10 

_________________________________________________________________________ 
 
DATE OF MEETING:   January 12, 2016 

 

TITLE: Approval of Out of State Travel  
________________________________________________________________________________ 

BACKGROUND:    

 

STUDENTS 
 

Robert Cannon, Phil Wagman, Susan Cornell, Ronnie Crider, and Pete Mason from Canyon del Oro High 

School request permission to take 35 students from Canyon Players/Technical Theatre to Los Angeles, 

California, March 13-17, 2016.  Approximate cost of the travel is $25,000 and will be paid for by tax credit 

donations and student activity funds.  No school days will be missed. 

 

Samantha Burgin, Alex Thomas, Jennifer Newman, and Theresa Chavez from Ironwood Ridge High School 

request permission to take 35 students from Student Government to Anaheim, California, March 14-17, 2016.  

Approximate cost of the travel is $16,795 and will be paid for by student activity funds.  No school days will 

be missed. 

 

Christy Talmage, Sharon Silvas, Travis Schluep, Adrian Hannah, Gretchen Witt, Karl Pieroway, Patty Grube, 

Cheryl Cook, Lisa Boyer, Nancy McKearny, Kathy Tuiasosopo, Taren Talmage, Lynda Edoff, MaryBeth 

Gray, David Welsh, Danielle Swisher, Kristen Petersavage, Sarah McGowan, Vanessa Pachecco,                 

Jen Holthaus, and Annie Anderson from Wilson K-8 School request permission to take 200 students from the 

8
th
 Grade for a Math & Science Student Day competition to Los Angeles, California, May 11-14, 2016.  

Approximate cost of the travel is $75,000 and will be paid for by tax credit donations and auxiliary funds.  

Two school days will be missed and substitutes are not required. 

 

Travel was previously approved at the August 11, 2015 Board meeting for Tim Berrier and Paul Vasquez from 

Ironwood Ridge High School to take 14-18 students from the IRHS Wrestling Team to the Las Cruces 

Invitational in Las Cruces, New Mexico, December 11-12, 2015.  Chaperones also included Alexis Barcelo. 

 

Travel was previously approved at the August 11, 2015 Board meeting for Tim Berrier and Paul Vasquez from 

Ironwood Ridge High School to take 14-18 students from the IRHS Wrestling Team to the Reno Tournament 

of Champions in Reno, Nevada, December 17-20, 2015.  Chaperones also included Alexis Barcelo. 

 

Travel was previously approved at the April 21, 2015 Board meeting for Mark Hodge, Cathy Harris, Tina 

Gillette, Natalie Burnett, Katrina Stogner, Jonathan Stogner, Stan Blackman, Susan Blackman, Jason Bartel, 

and Brian Gowler from Ironwood Ridge High School to take 70 students from the IRHS Marching Band to the 

Pearl Harbor Memorial Parade in Honolulu, Hawaii, December 4-8, 2015.  Actual dates of travel were 

December 5-9, 2015.  Chaperones also included Rachelle Hodge, Minnie Delgado, Ray Young, Natalie 

Walker, Stepanie Noe, and Tina Walters. 

 

STAFF 
 

Joseph Paddock from the District Offices requests permission to attend the USA Football National Conference 

in Indianapolis, Indiana, February 26-28, 2016.  Approximate cost of the travel to the district is $132 and will 

be paid for by maintenance and operations funds designated for staff development.   

 

Linda Haller and Kristin McGraw from the District Offices request permission to attend the LRP National 

Institute 37
th
 Annual Conference in New Orleans, Louisiana, April 23-27, 2016.  Approximate cost of the 

travel is $7,394 and will be paid for by maintenance and operations funds designated for staff development.   

 



Todd Jaeger from the District Offices requests permission to attend the LRP National Institute 37
th
 Annual 

Conference in New Orleans, Louisiana, April 24-28, 2016.  Approximate cost of the travel is $3,986 and will 

be paid for by maintenance and operations funds designated for staff development.   

  

Sherri Smith from the District Offices requests permission to attend the Nova Time Users Conference in Las 

Vegas, Nevada, April 20-22, 2016.  Approximate cost of the travel is $1,050 and will be paid for by gifts and 

donations funds designated for staff development.   

 

 

 BUDGET 

CODE 

KEY 

 

526-00-100-3400-282-6892 Tax Credit Bookstore, CDO, student travel 

850-00-100-3400-282-6892 Student Activity Bookstore, CDO, student travel 

526-00-100-3400-282-6519 Tax Credit Bookstore, CDO, student transportation 

850-00-100-3400-282-6519 Student Activity Bookstore, CDO, student transportation 

850-00-100-1001-280-6892 Student Activity Classroom instruction, IRHS, student travel 

850-00-100-1001-280-6519 Student Activity Classroom instruction, IRHS, student transportation 

525-00-100-1001-168-6892 Auxiliary  Classroom instruction, Wilson, student travel 

526-00-100-1001-168-6892 Tax Credit Classroom instruction, Wilson, student travel 

001-00-620-2210-512-6360 M&O Staff development, Interscholastics, staff travel 

001-00-200-2210-540-6360 M&O Staff development, Wetmore, staff registration 

001-00-200-2210-540-6582 M&O Staff development, Wetmore, staff travel 

001-00-200-2579-540-6360 M&O Classified training, Wetmore, staff registration 

001-00-200-2579-540-6582 M&O Classified training, Wetmore, staff travel 

530-00-100-2579-520-6360 Gifts & Donations Classified training, Wetmore, staff registration 

530-00-100-2579-520-6582 Gifts & Donations Classified training, Wetmore, staff travel 

 
_________________________________________________________________________ 
RECOMMENDATION:   
It is the recommendation of the administration that the above travel be approved. 

 

_________________________________________________________________________ 

INITIATED BY:                                                         

                                                            
_________________________________________________________________________ 
Monica Nelson, Associate Superintendent                                                           Date:  January 4, 2016      

 
 

______________________________                                                                                          
Patrick Nelson, Superintendent 


